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Dear Dr Tonkin 

Re: Public Consultation on draft revised Guidelines: Telehealth consultations with 

patients 

Thank you for inviting MIPS to respond to the Public Consultation on the draft revised 

Guidelines: Telehealth consultations with patients (“the draft Guidelines”). MIPS is a member-

based organisation that provides professional indemnity insurance to over 47,000 members, 

including medical practitioners and medical students. MIPS has extensive experience 

assisting its members respond to regulatory notifications lodged with Ahpra, including claims, 

inquiries and requests for advice relating to the use of Telehealth. MIPS commends the 

important work of Ahpra and the Medical Board of Australia (“the Board”) in improving patient 

outcomes and addressing the need for clearer regulation and guidance on the use of 

Telehealth. MIPS has previously responded to the Targeted Consultation through the 

Insurance Council of Australia and now provides the following additional response to this 

Public Consultation.  

1. Is the content and structure of the draft revised Guidelines: Telehealth 

consultations with patients helpful, clear, relevant, and workable? 

Apart from our comments below regarding prescribing and treating patients where there has 

been no prior real-time interaction, MIPS believes that the content and structure of the draft 

Guidelines are helpful, relevant, and workable. MIPS agrees with the Board that Option 3 is 

the preferred approach to regulating the use of Telehealth. Telehealth now forms a significant 

proportion of many practitioners’ clinical encounters. According to the Commonwealth 

Department of Health, over 100 million telehealth services were delivered to 17 million 

Australians during the first two years of the COVID-19 pandemic. According to the most 

recent data released by the Australian Bureau of Statistics, nearly one-third of Australians 

had a telehealth consultation in the 2021-2022 financial year. The nature of Telehealth is also 

evolving, particularly in relation to asynchronous telehealth, and this may create novel and 

unforeseen risks that need to be identified and managed carefully.  

2. Is there anything missing that needs to be added to the draft revised guidelines? 

First, the focus of the draft Guidelines is rightly on the use of Telehealth in the context of a 

therapeutic relationship. However, they could also address the use of Telehealth for the 

purpose of independent medico-legal examinations, particularly in the context of 

psychiatry, where a physical examination may not always be required. 

Second, on page 9 of the Public Consultation document under “What do I need to do?”, the 

draft Guidelines specify that “a personal account” must not be used for Telehealth. However, 

“personal account” needs to be defined. For example, does it refer to a Telehealth account 

that is also used for personal calls, or does it refer to a Telehealth account that is only used 

for professional Telehealth purposes but is accessed using a personal email address? More 

importantly, if the telehealth calls themselves are secure, why is there a concern if the same 








